
  

 

The next issue of the Eagle Eye will appear in June 2023 

Please send in your contributions before Friday 26th May 2023 to 

editor@eagleeye.uk.com 

Issue 368         Apr/May 2023 

King Charles III 
Coronation Edition 
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Editor’s Note     
So we have a Coronation to look forward to! There are a couple of events 

that are being organised in Eagle to mark the historic occasion, of which 

more in the following pages. Some memorabilia of past coronations has 

been found and reproduced, and there is a lovely account from an evacuee, 

of life in Eagle during the war. 

This Coronation Issue of the Eagle Eye has been very kindly sponsored by 

The Witham Group, which has unfailingly supported the Village in many 

ways over the years—via the Playing Field Committee, FOES, and the 

Parish Council. We are once again indebted, Thank You. 

The Parish Council is to be re-elected in May, so there will be leavers and 

starters. Please remember if you are going to vote, you have to take photo ID 

with you. 

The Village Hall Committee has been reconvened with some new officers 

and eager new members, lets support them in their efforts to keep our indoor 

community space vibrant. 

Some very generous readers have made donations to the Eagle Eye—thank 

you for those; things are looking better in terms of keeping the printed 

versions going. We are working behind the scenes to get new advertisers, 

which will also boost the coffers a little. 

More offers of corporate sponsorship would help greatly please—advertising 

space can be made available for whatever exposure is required—front cover, 

back cover, every page! Please contact me through editor@eagleeye.uk.com 

if your company is willing to sponsor an edition. 

If you would like to make any donation, regularly, sporadically, or as a one 

off, the bank details are as follows, or an envelope can be handed in to the 

Village Shop. Cheques made payable to Eagle Eye. 

A/C: 55723281    Sort Code: 09-01-54  The Eagle Eye 

Finally, the Eagle Eye team offers sincere congratulations to His Majesty 

King Charles III upon his Coronation. Long may he reign ! 

mailto:editor@eagleeye.uk.com
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Whats on 

APRIL     

Tuesday 4
th
 Coffee Stop, Eagle Church 10 - 12 

Tuesday 4
th
 Craft and Chat, Village Hall 1:15 – 3:15 

Tuesday 4
th
 Youth Club, Village Hall 5:30 – 7:30 

Tuesday 11
th
 Coffee Stop, Eagle Church 10 - 12 

Tuesday 18th Coffee Stop, Eagle Church 10 - 12 

Tuesday 18th Craft and Chat, Village Hall 1:15 – 3:15 

Sunday 23
rd

  Yard Sale    

Tuesday 25th Coffee Stop, Eagle Church 10 - 12 

Wednesday 26
th
 Parish Council, Village Hall 7:45pm 

Friday 28
th

 Fellowship Lunch, Village Hall 12:00– 1:30 

Friday 28
th

 Cash Bingo, Village Hall 7:00 pm 

   

MAY     

Tuesday 2nd Coffee Stop, Eagle Church 10 - 12 

Tuesday 2nd Craft and Chat, Village Hall 1:15 – 3:15 

Tuesday 2nd Youth Club, Village Hall 5:30 – 7:30 

♚ Friday 5th ♚ Afternoon Tea in Eagle Church 3:00—5:00 

♚ Monday 8th  ♚ Village Hall Path Tidy 10:00 

Tuesday 9
th
 Coffee Stop, Eagle Church 10 - 12 

Monday 15th Parochial Church Council AGM 6:30 

Tuesday 16th Coffee Stop, Eagle Church 10 - 12 

Tuesday 16th Craft and Chat 1:15 – 3:15 

Tuesday 23rd Coffee Stop, Eagle Church 10 - 12 

Wednesday 24th Parish Council, Village Hall 7:45pm 

Friday 26th Fellowship Lunch, Village Hall 12:00 – 
1:30 

Friday 26th Cash Bingo, Village Hall 7:00 pm 

Tuesday 30th  Coffee Stop, Eagle Church 10-12 

JUNE and  
BEYOND 

    

Sat 24
th
 June FOES School Summer Fayre   
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Answers to the previous 

crossword—with an 

apology! 

One of the clues was 

incorrect…….. 

But you all had fun trying 

didn't you…… :-) 

I am assured that the one 

provided this time is bullet 

proof….. 

Group activity schedule in the Village Hall 
Monday Pilates 6:30 - 8:30pm Claire Steel 

Tuesday Tai-Chi 10:00 - 11:00am Sue Ross 

Tuesday Private Dance Lessons   Keven Proctor 

Wednesday Yoga 6:30 - 7:30pm Fay Zertron-Laluk 

Thursday Mothers & Toddlers 9:30 - 11:00 am  Emma Froggatt 

Thursday Indoor Bowls 7:00 - 9:30pm  Sharon Priestley 

Craft & Chat 1st & 3rd Tues of the 
month 

1:15 - 3:15 pm 

Youth Club 1st Tues of the month 5:30 - 7:00pm 

Parish Council Meet-
ings 

Last  Weds of the month 7:45 - 9:45 (public -first half 
hour) 

Fellowship Lunch Last Friday of the month 12:00  - 1:30 

Village Hall Cash Bingo Last Friday of the month Eyes Down at 7:30pm 
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EAGLE VILLAGE SHOP & POST OFFICE 

Please call in and support your local shop, we are so lucky to have a shop in 
our great village! 
We stock newspapers, groceries, fruit and vegetables, milk, bread, cakes, 
pastries, sandwiches, butcher's goods, ice creams, alcohol, greetings cards, 
gifts, sweets, chocolate and much more! 
Post Office services include: Free cash withdrawals & deposits / pay 
cheques in / send letters and parcels / do amazon returns/ sell euros 
We also sell National lottery tickets....and we have the loveliest staff if you 
just fancy a chat! 
 
By supporting your local shop, you are supporting other local businesses too! 
 
OPENING HOURS ****CLOSED FOR LUNCH EVERY DAY 1-2PM***** 
 
MONDAY  8:30AM – 5:30PM  (POST OFFICE 9AM – 5:30PM) 
TUESDAY 8:30AM – 5:30PM (POST OFFICE 9AM – 5:30PM) 
WEDNESDAY  8:30AM – 1PM  (POST OFFICE 9AM – 1PM) 
THURSDAY 8:30AM – 5:30PM (POST OFFICE 9AM – 5:30PM) 
FRIDAY 8:30AM – 5:30PM (POST OFFICE 9AM – 5:30PM) 
SATURDAY 8:00AM – 1PM  (POST OFFICE 9AM – 12:30PM) 
SUNDAY  CLOSED 

Prescription Rota 
APRIL   

5th Clare Kelly                    07847 966803 

12th Lynda Williams           869225 

19th Rodney Fagg                869123 

26th Mari Dawson               868310 

MAY   

3rd Betty Spackman          869676 

10th Clare Kelly                    07847 966803 

17th Lynda Williams           869225 

24th Rodney Fagg                869123 

31st Mari Dawson               868310 

JUNE   

7th Betty Spackman          869676 

14th Clare Kelly                    07847 966803 
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Eagle Bowls Club (Outdoor)  

Eagle Bowls Club is looking for new players to join our friendly Club.  The 

ground has recently been reseeded and the new season starts in April 2023. 

Matches take place each Tuesday and Thursday evenings during the 

summer months. 

Come along and support your local bowls club. 

For further information please contact: 

Graham Morton 

33 High Street 

Eagle 

07947 754651 

From the Chairman of the Village Product Association 

It is with regret  that I have to inform you that the village produce association 

has now had to close. This is because we were unable to form a committee 

of more than 3 people. 

If you have any cups or trophies that belong to the VPA could you let me 

have them as soon as possible. I am willing to collect if you want me to, ring 

868467, or drop them off at 9 Thorpe Lane, Eagle. 

I will keep everything that belongs to the VPA all together and if in the future 

someone would like to start it up again I can then hand it all over. There is 

also a bank account which will go with it as well.  

The VPA had been running for more than 60 years it was a non-profit making 

group for the village just to have a bit of fun and enjoy your gardens and 

show off what you had grown.  

Yours sincerely Chairman. 

Margaret Andrews  
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What a fantastic night we had! Thank you 
to everyone who came along to support our 
fundraising efforts – we hope you enjoyed it 
as much as we did!  We will be back next 
year! 

Our AGM will be held 
on 18

th
 April at Eagle 

Community Primary 
School. 

We will be electing a new Chair as 
our current Chair is standing down 
after a number of years in the role. 
We welcome anyone interested in 
helping FOES to attend. 

 

Our Annual Summer Fayre plans 
are now in full swing. 

Save the date (24th June) and join 
us for stalls, games & 
refreshments. 

We are also looking for donations 
for raffle & tombola prizes – please 
contact us if you can help. 

Friends of Eagle School 

foeseagle@gmail.com 

FOES Newsletter 
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A SPECIAL THANK YOU FOR LONG SERVICE AT EAGLE VILLAGE HALL 

 

At the recent AGM of the Eagle Village Hall Management Committee, a new 

committee was elected.  

It was time to say farewell to some longstanding committee members who have 

put in many years of voluntary service, not only in their designated roles on the 

committee, but also being ready to step in whenever anything needed to be 

done or organised! 

Simon Spear stepped down as Chair, having managed with aplomb some 

potentially unruly committee meetings, steering us diplomatically to the point in 

hand without undue digression! 

Dawn Spear has remained temporarily on the committee, having done a sterling 

job as Treasurer for many years, to ensure a smooth handover to the new 

Treasurer (which has been greatly appreciated!). 

Pauline and Rodney Fagg, respectively Vice Chair and 200 Club organiser in 

their most recent roles, have contributed more than 20 years to the Village Hall 

in various roles. They deserve a special mention for their long and generous 

service. Long standing residents of the village will also know that this is not the 

only area of village life that they have given their time and energies to, so I 

would like to take this opportunity to thank them for everything that they have 

contributed to the village. 

Thank you Simon, Dawn, Pauline and Rodney, on behalf of the Village Hall 

Management Committee. 

Also, a big welcome to our new committee members - Sarah and Andrew 
Gilkes, Linzi King and Clare Kelly! Without support like this from village 

residents we would not be able to continue.     (by Anne Rogers) 

 

2023 committee members are: 
Chair: Judith Waters              Vice Chair:  Jayne Arnold 
Secretary: Andrea Ripley       Bookings Secretary: Jackie Jinks  
Treasurer: Anne Rogers         200 Club organiser: Judith Waters 
Safeguarding Officer: Jayne Arnold 
Parish Council representative: David Parkes 
Co-opted onto the Committee are Chris Patty, Paul Papadopoulos (as Fire 

officer and Health & Safety assessor only), Sarah Gilkes, Andrew Gilkes, Linzi 
King and Clare Kelly. 
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EAGLE FELLOWSHIP LUNCH 

We look forward to seeing you again on Friday April 28th and Friday May 

26th  at 12 noon in Eagle Village Hall, price £4.00.  It is important to book 

with Sue Stiles on 869296.   

SWINDERBY FELLOWSHIP LUNCH  

We are not making a full lunch but offer homemade soup and sandwiches 

with cake and a hot drink to follow.   A donation of £3 will be very welcome.  

We use a range of sizes of tables to ensure that people feel COVID safe.  

Tables ranging from 2 to 6 people.   Booking is very important.  Please let 

Gill Lloyd know if you will be joining us on 01522 868684 

We will be continuing on the second Wednesday of each month so the next 

lunches will be Wednesday 12th April and Wednesday 10th May at 12 noon 

in Swinderby Village Hall.        Jean Roberts 

On the first and third Tuesday of every month, you’ll find an eager bunch of 
crafters, (although we are open to all), beavering around a table in the 
village hall.  The crafts vary from knitting to Needle Felted Lemons and it 
changes from week to week, but the one thing that stays consistent is a 
friendly atmosphere and open ear. 
 
Although we don’t teach classes at the group, among our members we have 
a myriad of knowledge which we are very happy to share and problem 
shared is happily fixed.   
The group was brought back after Covid as a place where like minded 
crafters could meet and chat about their work, find help if needed or just 
share each other’s projects and swoon over gadgets and accessories 
regardless of age and experience.  
 
We’re always open to non-members, so pop along and join us, regardless 
of your craft.  The importance is the community that crafting has in the 
village.  

EAGLE CRAFT AND CHAT GROUP 
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LETTER FROM REV. ANDREW VAUGHAN 

Hello 
 
As I settle my mind to writing this piece we are having a dip in temperature 
after some nicer weather, a reminder that the journey from winter to spring 
and then to summer is never a smooth path, but that there is light at the 
end of the tunnel. 
 
Perhaps this is why it is so apt that we celebrate the hope of Easter at this 
time of year.  In the story of the betrayal, crucifixion and then resurrection 
we see that the journey to hope and new life has darkness as well as light. 
 
Our services for Holy Week and Easter will hopefully help us experience that 
journey.  The week will start with our Palm Sunday Procession from Eagle 
Village Hall into church, the  dramatic reading of the story of the crucifixion.   
This will start at 10.30am on April 2nd.  We will then have short services 
throughout the week at 7pm.  Then on Thursday we will have our Maundy 
Thursday communion and stripping of the altar, a reminder of the darkness 
and desolation of that night.  On Good Friday we will have our 10am Family 
Service and Hot Cross Buns at North Scarle followed by the Hour Before the 
Cross at 2pm in Eagle. 
 
The culmination will be our Easter Day Service.  This will be at 10.30am in 
Thorpe.  This year we will have the Blessing of the Easter light, the first 
communion of Easter and the Baptism of twins.  Easter Day was the 
traditional day for Baptism in the early church, with the 40 days of Lent as a 
period of preparation.   
 
Please do come and join us at any or all of these services, after the last 3 
years we need to come together as a wider community to celebrate. 
 
Finally, Easter opens us to be people of hope and change, how do we 
translate that into living in our world which at times feels so negative, 
hopeless and without purpose? 
 
As ever,  Andrew 
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Eagle and Swinethorpe Parish Council 

A full copy of all Parish Council minutes is available on our website. 

Homepage – Eagle and Swinethorpe Parish Council (lincolnshire.gov.uk) 

The parish council can be contacted via email at –  

parish.clerk@eagle-swinethorpe-pc.gov.uk or via our Facebook page  
Eagle Swinethorpe Parish Council | Facebook 
The dates of the next parish council meetings are –  

26
th
 April 2023 and  24

th
 May 2023 

General Information. 

A precept of £21,961 was agreed which equated to a 16.69% increase for the 

year 2023/2024 (monetary terms £10.82 annual increase band D property) 

A commemorative tree has been donated to the Parish Council which has 

now been planted at the Playing Field.  

Damon Blackband, the Sustrans Regional Network Development Manager 

for Lincolnshire, recently attended the Parish Council meeting where he gave 

a small presentation about his role in and around Lincolnshire.  

His job is to make cycle routes more accessible and safer for the public to 

use. The route from Eagle – Harby on the last inspection had been graded as 

dangerous, due to traffic and road conditions. He is going to carry out a 

feasibility study to identify ways in which the route can be made safer and 

then implement the recommendations. The project would take approx. 12/18 

months to implement, with funds & management coming from central 

government. The Parish Council welcomed the project and are keen to 

support it, welcoming any recommendations for improving the cycle network. 

Elections 

All Parish Councillors & District Councillors are up for election on the 4
th
 May 

2023, if you are interested in becoming a Parish Councillor more information 

can be found on the Electoral Commission website, remembering that you 

will need photo I/D to vote in this election.  A full list of accepted forms can be 

found via the link below.  Accepted forms of photo ID | Electoral Commission 

https://eagle-swinethorpe.parish.lincolnshire.gov.uk/
mailto:parish.clerk@eagle-swinethorpe-pc.gov.uk
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100077400321632
https://www.electoralcommission.org.uk/i-am-a/voter/voter-id/accepted-forms-photo-id
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The parish Council asked Lincolnshire Road Safety Partnership to consider 

installing a school crossing patrol on Scarle Lane after a request from a 

parent of the school, please see the findings of the report below - 

Our colleagues in the Education Team have been out to assess the 

location. 

In terms of the parking, there were 5 or 6 vehicles parking on Scarle 

Lane, but they were away from the school site due to the School Safety 

Zone area. So, none that were blocking visibility or causing any issues. 

Some parents used Hill Top Close and walked down and crossed the 

road. 

The School Safety Zone and advisory 20mph speed limit seems to be 

doing its job and there is a crossing point identified within it that parents 

and children use. With no vehicles parking here, the visibility is good and 

traffic speed quite low. Approx 25 children crossed the road, all with 

parents. This figure is quite low when compared to many other sites and 

the fact that all were accompanied means that the criteria for a School 

Crossing Patrol is not met. 

In terms of measures, the existing layout is good, and I know that you 

have a reactive speed sign on the approach. Also, the parents seem to 

respect the School Safety Zone and park sensibly and accompany their 

children across the road to the school site. So, all in all, the location 

wouldn’t warrant anything further at the moment. Our education 

colleagues do go into the school and offer road safety advice and training 

to the staff and children from time to time. 

The reactive speed sign on Scarle Lane is currently out of order, and is being 

sent away to be repaired. 

Rachel Popplewell, Parish Clerk 
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The Vicar recently received this letter from David Foster 

Village Life in Wartime Britain 

On 9
th
 November 1940, my mother, brother Alan and I self-evacuated from 

Richmond-on-Thames to the village of Eagle, eight miles south west of Lin-
coln. 

Richmond had got off comparatively lightly from the bombs up till then, but I 
was hobbling about on crutches after being knocked off my bike by a lorry, 
so my father thought it best if we went to live with my mother’s Aunt Fanny at 
her home in Eagle, where we remained for the duration.  My father stayed in 
London where he worked as a civil servant but came to visit us two or three 
times a year. 

Alan and I cycled from Lincoln Station to Eagle, accompanied by a lady 
called Mrs Bean, while my mother took the bus. 

Auntie Fanny lived in a large house called the Haunted House.  Why it had 
this name we boys didn’t know and didn’t enquire at the time, but we found 
out much later, as I shall explain. 

The house had fourteen rooms, including three in an attached annexe.  One 
room was used exclusively for storing apples – there were 30 apple trees in 
the large garden, 25 of them Cox’s Orange Pippins. 

Mr Bean looked after the garden (we always thought his name was singularly 
appropriate!)  There being no running water, his duties included clearing out 
the privy.  This facility was located in a separate shack and was referred to 
as “Down the garden”.  Drinking water came from an attractive wooden pump 
outside the back door. 

We had only been there a few weeks when a Hampden bomber from one of 
the local airfields crashed about a quarter of a mile away.  There was a huge 
explosion from a landmine it was carrying – much louder than anything we’d 
heard in London.  We all had to evacuate for the night to the village hall in 
nearby North Hykeham.  Fortunately, the only damage to Aunt Fanny’s 
house was a few broken windows.  But nothing was mentioned to us boys 
about the six young men – in their late teens or early twenties who would 
have been blown to smithereens on that aircraft. 

Eagle had a population of about 250 people, and after we’d been there a 
couple of years, we knew about 245 of them – there was little moving house 
during the war years. 

Aunt Fanny’s late husband, Uncle Walter, had been headmaster of the vil-
lage school – there was only one other teacher.  He must have been some-
thing of a scholar – as well as a four volume Bible Commentary, his large 
library included a set of about 8 large volumes of the Cambridge History of 
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English Literature, which I sold to Heffers of Cambridge in the early 1950s for 
£10 for the set – probably about £200 in today’s money. 

My brother and I went to school in Lincoln on the 8 o’clock bus.  On the way 
home, a newsvendor walked up and down the bus station selling the 
“Lincolnshire Echo” with the clarion call “Echo!  Echo! – the more you read, 
the more you wonder till it makes you fairly gasp” – words I was able to use 
occasionally in my sermons in my days as a Reader at St. Peter’s, Elworth. 

There was an earlier bus which left the village at 7am taking mostly men not 
working on the farms to work in the factories in Lincoln, where they made all 
sorts of war materials.  Some of the women from the village went to work on 
the later bus – my mother had a job at Millett’s.  I believe it was the very first 
of the Millett’s shops – I remember my mother complaining that the proprie-
tor, Mr Bernard Millett, was a mean old thing! 

Eagle at the time sported two shops and a Post Office.  There were three 
farms, each about 250 acres.  It was mixed farming, the emphasis on arable, 
being Lincolnshire.  The main crops were wheat, oats, barley and sugar beet, 
the last because of difficulties in importing sugar cane.  We used to help out 
on one of the farms during the holidays.  We didn’t much like the potato pick-
ing – too much like hard work – but helping with the harvest was much more 
enjoyable, especially making corn stacks.  I can remember the farmer allow-
ing me, aged 16, to lead a horse carrying a load of corn from about one and a 
half miles away, completely unsupervised! 

In Richmond we used to sing in St John’s Church Choir which had 22 boys (I 
wonder if my initials carved in the Choir stall are still there?) and were mem-
bers of the associated Scout Troop.  The Scoutmaster, who was also a 
Church Server wrote to my mother urging her not to let us join a “backwater 
choir” as my brother had a very fine singing voice.  What a snob, we thought!  
However, we did join the choir at Eagle Church, which then consisted of Alan 
and I and another boy called Maurice, a flat-footed man called Sam, who 
sang the melody line an octave lower, old Mr Tindall, who sang a cracked 
tenor, Mrs Mary Rose on the organ, and Sam’s son Ken, the organ blower.  
We weren’t King’s College Cambridge, but we did our best! 

The attractive oak screen between the nave and the chancel was given by 
Aunt Fanny in memory of her husband.  The congregation was about 30 in 
number, with the vicar’s wife and daughter in the front row, and a retired bank 
manager sitting in splendid isolation in the side aisle. 

The Vicar was a very nice man who preached a very traditional type of ser-
mon, although as boys we did think he rather droned on at times.  (What a 
good job today’s Vicars aren’t like that!)  But some things did stick.  I remem-
ber to this day the Vicar preaching from 1 Corinthians 16 : 13 (AV) “Watch ye, 
stand fast in the faith, quit ye like men, be strong”, especially his re-iteration 
of the phrase “quit ye like men”. 
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There were also two boys from Hull.  One lived with Mr & Mrs Bean and the 
other at our friend Maurice’s home next door to the Beans. 

We played cricket on a field between the church and the school – the foot-
path crossing the pitch wasn’t too much of an impediment!  We also greatly 
enjoyed climbing a large oak tree on the edge of the field. 

We had a football team – we called ourselves Eagle Wanderers – and played 
against teams from neighbouring villages.  A farmer kindly allowed us to use 
one of his fields – we chopped down one or two young birch trees from a 
nearby wood for goal posts. 

A highlight of the social scene was the monthly whist drive (boring!) and 
dance – quick step, foxtrot, waltz and hokey-cokey.  We often got local RAF 
bands, mostly saxophones.  Failing that, it was me on the piano and another 
boy on the drums. 

Then there was the annual garden fete at the Vicarage (including bowls on 
the lawn), and the Scouts and Guides annual show in the school. 

So, what about the Haunted House?  Well, remarkably, after losing touch 
with our friend Maurice after about 65 years, we met up again, and he told 
me that Uncle Walter had given it that name to discourage local youths from 
stealing his apples (‘scrumping’ as it was called).  Well, what do you know! 
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News from Eagle School 

The Spring Term has been extremely busy (as is always the case in 
school) with lots of exciting events going on.  We hope that you enjoy 
reading about life at Eagle … 

Playground Changes 

Last edition we mentioned that our 
outside re-developments were beginning 
as we want to make sure that we have 
lots of opportunities to take our learning 
outside whatever the weather.  We have 
started by changing the outside space for 

our Little Eagles and they absolutely love their new shelter and play 
space. 

We have also installed new bike racks to replace those removed when 
the old portacabin was knocked down then turned into an outdoor gym 
and seating area.  As well as replacing an old shed with a much better 
storage solution for all of our outdoor toys.  Now, the instructions said 
“easily put together in one hour with just four people”!  Given how 
heavy the sections of the container were and how difficult it was to 
carry it onsite, we didn’t really believe these instructions … but, thanks 
to some willing parent volunteers it was put together relatively easily 
(though probably some aching muscles afterwards). 

Reading – a Habit for Life  Everyone at our school knows how much 
we value the importance of reading and we simply love books!  The 
more you read, the more every other subject and skill is opened up.  
For example, when one young lady found her favourite series of books 
to read, the quality of her own writing developed as she started to 
understand authorial technique and began to apply this in her own 
work!  Another young chap, when asked about his best Christmas 
present, waxed lyrical about a new book he had been gifted … ahead 
of all the other things!  Anyway, to keep adding to these examples of 
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reading success, Mr Watson re-organised our free-reading library 
(with the able assistance of some helpful librarians Vinnie, Rylan and 
Thomas) and added some donations to provide new ranges that might 
just be the ‘right fit’ for some to read.   

School Inspection  In January, His Majesty’s Inspectorate visited us 
to decide if the school remains the same grade as previously graded. 
The staff worked relentlessly in-and-out of meetings all day and the 
children were AMAZING and their pride made us so proud!!!  We are 

pleased to report that they concluded there is “no 
change to the school’s overall judgement of good”.  
We are a school that is continually busy and looking to 
keep getting better at what we do - we work together 
on this as Team Eagle, so we were pleased that this 
was recognised as one of many positive features of 
the report: 

“Pupils consider it a privilege to belong to ‘Team Eagle’.  One pupil, 
whose comments were typical of many said, ‘It is one big family. [It is] 
a community’.” 

Our School Community We really are so lucky to be part of a 
fantastic school community and Friends of Eagle School (FOES) is an 
integral part of Team Eagle.  This year they have planned so many 
wonderful events for us to enjoy over the Spring Term, including:  

Pennies for Pizza – an easy fundraiser with just donations of 
pennies to compete to be the class raising the most money to win a 
Pizza Party!  The response was so amazing that the WHOLE 
SCHOOL will be winners and enjoy a yummy party to celebrate. 

Bags 2 School – FOES book a termly collection of old clothes and 
bits and bobs to help with de-cluttering and tidying.  This is 
advertised and shared on Facebook and we will welcome any bags 
dropped off in the car park on the given day (next drop-off Thursday 
13th July) … thank you to everyone and to those ex-school families 
who we saw at our March drop-off . 

Ladies Quiz Night – a village event that brought together the whole 
community for an evening of fun and laughter.  A teacher’s team 
was in attendance and we all loved seeing everyone together as 
well as those whose children have moved on and hear about how 
they’re getting on. 
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Mother’s Day Making Room – the return of the making room craft 
activities for the children to prepare an extra-special, ‘secret’ little gift 
for this special day.   

School Disco – a great way to end a school term with an exciting 
night out and chance to get dressed up and dance the night away!  
These are the things that make memories and give the children an 
event to look forward and feel all grown-up. 

Out and About Experiences 

This term we added even more extra events in the 
school curriculum and got out and about to take our 
learning outside the classroom.  Last term we enjoyed 
a bit a culture and visited the theatre.  This term, 
Class 2 visited the National Space Centre to conclude 
their project on Space and the whole school visited 
Hill Holt Wood to cover elements of our science 
learning practically.  Next term, we are going to go to 
the Lincolnshire Show to learn all about our County! 

Join our School? 

Do you have a child over the age of two?  Do 
you have a child ready to start school in 
September 2023?  Have you moved to the 
area and have primary-aged children?  Do you 
have friends looking for school or pre-school 
places?  If the answer to any of these 
questions is ‘yes’, why not get in touch and 
enquire about joining our school family – we 
look forward to welcoming you and showing 
you the school we are so proud of. 

We are not just looking to welcome children to our school.  We are 
still looking to welcome a Community Governor – someone from the 
village or local area that would be interested in taking on this 
rewarding role.  You just need to be able to attend several meetings 
across the year and have an interest in making the community in 
which we live a successful one.  We can’t wait to hear from you – 
simply call school 01522 868354 to find out more . 
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EVENTS START AT 

8:00PM 
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        COLLINGHAM SCOUT GROUP 

 

At 1st Collingham Scouts we have over 60 girls and boys, age 6-14 taking 

part every week in activities learning new skills for life. We are based at the 

Phoenix Hall on Station Road in Collingham.  

We have grown significantly in the last year following Covid lockdowns and 

are now as a Group bigger than before Covid which is fantastic news! 

Each week our volunteer Leaders create activities, games and challenges for 

all the young people based on what the young people have asked for in their 

own youth led programme.  

In our Spring programme our young people have been climbing in Lincoln, 

winter camping at Walesby, learning and trying out new experiences like 

archery, shooting and tomahawk throwing! They have also been learning 

about different cultures around the world, and we have had experts in to run 

activities with the young people on astronomy, making paper aeroplanes and 

egg parachutes!  

So much done, achieved and learnt in our Spring programme and the young 

people are all working towards the top awards in Scouting! 

We have an amazing Summer Programme lined up which will be published 

soon. Find us on Facebook – 1st Collingham Scouts where we publish our 

programmes and latest news.  

Our volunteer Leaders, aged 18-80 are amazing and provide guidance, 

motivation and mentoring to the young people to enable them to achieve 

amazing results week in, week out. They dedicate themselves to making sure 

the children enjoy the weekly sessions and achieve the most they can, 

passing on skills for life that will help a young person become the best they 

can be.  

If you would like your child to get involved email 

chair.collingham@newarkscouts.org.uk 

If you would like to volunteer an hour or two of your time a week to help or 

become a Leader in our Group helping young people gain skills for life email 

chair.collingham@newarkscouts.org.uk.  

mailto:chair.collingham@newarkscouts.org.uk
mailto:chair.collingham@newarkscouts.org.uk


30 

 

I had a notion that my mother had collected souvenir newspapers and 

magazines from the Queen’s coronation in 1953, and was delighted to 

discover not only the Queen’s Coronation souvenir booklet, but also her 

father, King George’s coronation souvenir booklet from 1937.  I have 
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reproduced the inside front pages of both—perhaps in the next Eagle Eye 

there might be the follow-on from a booklet of King Charles III’s coronation. 
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Mrs Margaret Phillips very kindly shared some of her reminiscences of the 

Queen’s Coronation in 1953, and how she remembers celebrating it in 

Eagle. 

Mr Bert Cawsey was the proprietor of a vehicle and motor spares business 

on the corner of Church Lane ( some may remember the petrol pumps 

where the two new houses are now on the High Street). He had also 
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recently decided to sell televisions, which were a new and rare thing in 1953. 

As not many people had a TV, or access to one, Bert asked the then 

Reverend, Mr MacCartney, if he could install a television in Eagle Church so 

that the Queen’s Coronation could be watched by the villagers, as it was 

broadcast live from London. 
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SING   DANCE   ACT 

Come and join in the fun!! 

 
Saturdays 10am-12.30pm 

at 

Swinderby Village Hall 

 

Musical Theatre classes taught by friendly 

qualified teachers 
 

BALLET   TAP   JAZZ 

 

Classes on Tuesdays from 4pm 

at 

Swinderby Village Hall 

Ages 3-18 

 

For more information please call: 

Danielle – 01522 696100  

or Carol – 01522 791898 

Visit – www.dancelincoln.co.uk 

 

Mobile Hairdresser 

 

Ladies 

 

Gents 

 

  Children 

 

Over 30 years  

experience 

 

Cuts,colours and perms 

 

Contact Sara 

07500871466  



35 

 

 



36 

 

Lock Matters 

Small, Friendly, Mobile Locksmiths 

Lock Openings 

Locks Fitted 

UPVC Door Specialist 

Call Ian on 01522 681697 or  

mobile 07949 293134 

8 Tacitus Way North Hykeham LN6 9ZE 
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Telephone 

  Lincoln 01522 / 684825 

  Mobile  07850 / 418744 

35 Station Road  

Thorpe On The  Hill 

Lincoln 

LN6 9BS 

PROPERTY REPAIRS HOME IMPROVEMENTS 

Specializing in all aspects of building work to properties, including kitchen & 

bathroom fitting, wall & floor tiling, plumbing, joinery, plastering,  

laminate wood floor laying &much, much more. 

 

    

No job too small, so call now for a free quote & friendly expert advice 

CHRIS  MARTIN  
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Mark Wood Heating Ltd. 

Oil Boiler Specialist 

Servicing – Installation – Repairs 

 

OFTEC REGISTERED 

Full Central Heating Systems 

Boiler Replacements 

System Additions & Upgrades 

Radiators – Pumps – Controls 

Unvented Hot Water Systems 

Power Flushing. 

 

01427 628004 / 07703 217875 
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LINCOLN VAC CENTRE 
(NOW GONE MOBILE) 

Reconditioned Henrys, Dysons and 

Sharks at GOOD PRICES 

...also Repairs and Servicing carried out. 

Call Dave: 

07957 996060 
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Body and Sole 

The Country Clinic with the Calming Air    
*************************************************** 

Are you feeling stressed? Do you find it hard to switch off? Are you struggling to sleep? 

                         
Either a Therapeutic NO HANDS® massage or a Reflexology session  

may be able to help.  

Call Sally Smith on the number below or visit www.sallysmith.co.uk  

to find out more 

************************************************************ 

“My feet are killing me” 

If this sounds like you then call to book your appointment NOW! 

Pain-free feet are just a phone call away. Most foot problems can be treated quickly and easily, there’s 

no need to suffer in silence. 

************************************************************ 

Sally Smith  
Chiropodist, Reflexologist, NO HANDS® massage Therapist 

Body and Sole, Lime Grove Clinic, High St, Harby, Newark, Notts NG23 7EB 

01522 704294 or 07974 580 262 

Reflexology – helping you to relax and rebalance

Reflexology is a non-intrusive complementary therapy based on 
the theory that different points on the feet and hands correspond 
with different organs and systems in the body. Reflexologists work 
on these reflexes to help re-balance the vital energy in the body, 
which in turn improves the general feeling of wellbeing, and aids 
deeper relaxation. 
Reflexology may also provide relief from a wide range of acute and 
chronic conditions, complimenting allopathic medicinal 
approaches. Using gentle massaging techniques on feet and hands, I have had 

success in helping my clients with a range of conditions including 
menopausal symptoms, spinal injuries, sleeping difficulties, 
autoimmune diseases and arthritic pain.

I have a Centralia Reflexology Mastership (incorporating Agored
Cymru Units at Level 5) in Clinical Reflexology and belong to the 
Association of Reflexologists.

If you would like to find out more or come for treatments, contact me, Jane, on 01522 
869094 or 07976 638822 or email jane@balancedreflex.com. My treatment rooms are 
located in Eagle, Lincoln. www.balancedreflex.com @BalancedReflex
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Monday - Friday 8.00am-6.15pm 

Telephone number: 01636 892156    

Appointments and Enquiries line 8.00am – 6.15pm          

Prescriptions line open 10.00am – 12.00pm 

In addition to our normal medical services, we can offer: 
Child and Adult Immunisations, Well Person Health Checks, Travel 

Advice, Minor Injuries, Joint Injections and Minor Ops (including 
cryotherapy) 

Our communication with patients relies on current information.  If 
your personal details change, including telephone numbers, please 

let the practice know.  Thank you. 
 

Out of Hours Service is provided by 111 when the sur-
gery is closed.   

Website: www.collinghammedicalcentre.co.uk 

Drs Fearn, Li, Coulton, Suresh, 
Schuerch,  

Rees, Kathirgamachelvam 

http://www.collinghammedicalcentre.co.uk/
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COLLINGHAM PHARMACY 

YOUR local pharmacy dispensing NHS, Private and Veterinary prescriptions. 

Offering a wide range of medicines, vitamins, toiletries, pet medicines and seasonal gifts. 

NHS Services Include: 

 Medicine Use Review          

                                   Morning After Pill  

                                      Blood Pressure Measurement 

   Minor Ailments Scheme  

 High Street, Collingham, Newark, NG23 7LB    Tel: 01636 893038 

email: collingham.pharmacy@nhs.net 

Mon 8.45am-6.30pm  Tue-Fri 8.45-6pm   Sat 9am-12.30pm  Closed 1pm-2pm daily 
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Wills and Powers 
of Attorney 

 
Local personal service   
Competitive fees       
Legally qualified Will Writer (LLB Dip LP) 
FSWW 
 

Free home visits 

Call:    01522 306326/0778 658 
5728 
Email: 
liz@powelllegalconsultancy.co.uk 
www.powelllegalconsultancy.co.uk 
Member of Society of Will Writers –  
Fully Insured 
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Your Village Hall Committee is organising a volunteer tidy up for the back 

path area of the hall, which has become overgrown. 

This will be held on Monday 8
th
 May – the ‘Give Back To Your Community’ 

day of the King’s Coronation Weekend. See what we did there?! 

If you can spare some time to help, please come along from 10am. If you 
can come armed with a spade/wheelbarrow/buckets that would be greatly 
appreciated. 
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ACROSS  

1. One who is in difficulty, but very welcome back in Eagle? (3,9)  

7. You can drop one, or light one, but you can't fly without one (5)  

8. Abbreviated HGV? (5)  

9. Live backwards, badly (4)  

10. Sounds like the insect runs away (5)  

12. How a 5 down might obtain his slate if he was dishonest (5)  

14. Outside inside toilet (5)  

17. Badly arranged watchmaker's stock goes with ticks?  

19. Falls -------- disrepair (4)  

20. A very young Stark to be a Lord Commander (5)  

21. Mixing up a backbone produces a game bird(5)  

22. Possum takes spires and puts them on something else (12)  

DOWN  

1. Best Dad's own TV  music programme for 42 years? (3,2,3,4)   

2. Blonde singer with strong hair ?? (5)  

3. Carries it. Amazeballs! (5)  

4. What footballers aim for, and often miss (5)  

5. Amount of liquid for a tiler? (5)  

6. The state of being without reck? (12)  

11. Gaelic Scotland? (4)  

13. Helen's city is in the mix for learner (4)  

15. Complains or quibbles and gets mixed up in a fight (5)    

16. More than nice (5)  

17. Reason for going into 1 across for a 5 down of beer ?(2,3)  

18. Snake lies down? (5)  
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Editor    Jane Wallis 15 Church Lane Eagle LN6 9DJ 

    editor@eagleeye.uk.com   

  

Treasurer    Anne Rogers, 4 Church Lane, Eagle, LN6 9DJ 

    accounts@eagleeye.uk.com 01522 869996 

     
Distribution   Mike Waterton 01522 869876 

THE EAGLE EYE 

Publication date 1st week in February, April, June, August, October, December 

The views expressed in the magazine represent those of the individual contributors and not 

necessarily those of the Editor. Readers are advised to take their own precautions before 

entering into any agreement with advertisers to obtain goods or services. 

Village Facebook Pages 

‘Eagle Local Information and What’s On in our Village’ - for 

posting information re events in the village, weekly groups/

clubs, useful numbers, suspicious activity etc.  

‘Eagle Sales and Wants’ For those looking to sell or gift items 

and others who are looking for that specific something. 

‘Eagle & Swinethorpe Parish Council’ for notices from the 

Parish Council 

‘Friends Of Eagle School - FOES’  for information on what 

FOES are up to. 

‘Eagle Village Hall’ - information regarding the village hall 

Advertising Rates (6 issues) 

Full Page    £90 

Half page    £50 

Quarter page   £30 

One-off advertisements  Full page £20, Half page £14, Quarter page £10 

Family announcements  Free 

Diary entries   Free 

Publisher accepts no responsibility for the validity of any of the advertisements. 
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Collingham Medical Centre General Enquiries 01636 892156 

Collingham Pharmacy  01636 893038 

Eagle Bowls Club Graham Morton 07947 754651 

Eagle Indoor Bowls Sharon Priestley 861842 

Eagle Post Office   868212 

Eagle Primary School   868354 

Eagle Churchwardens Sue and Chris Stiles 869296 

OAP Party Fund Roy Bell 868567 

Parish Clerk Parish.clerk@eagle-swinethorpe-pc.gov.uk  

District Councillor NKDC Cllr Sally Appleby* 07714 271450 

LCC Councillor Cllr Mike Thompson*      01522 684084  

District Councillor NKDC Cllr Peter Overton*         01529 414155  

Playing Field Matters Parish.clerk@eagle-swinethorpe-pc.gov.uk  

Village Hall Bookings Jackie Jinks 868418 

Village Hall Committee Judith Waters 07896 475418 

Rev. Andrew Vaughan 01522 687242  or  07702 468549  

200 Club Rodney Fagg 869123 

Fellowship Lunch Sue Stiles 869296 

USEFUL TELEPHONE NUMBERS 

EAGLE & SWINETHORPE NEIGHBOHOOD WATCH CO-ORDINATORS 

 Jon Faiers, Fallowfields, Doddington Road, Whisby  694352 

 Sue Ross, 7 Kestrel Rise, Eagle    868411 

*Cllr Appleby’s email address is Cllr_sally_appleby@n-kesteven.gov.uk 

*Cllr Overton’s email address is Cllr_peter_overton@n-kesteven.gov.uk  

*Cllr Thompson’s email address is CllrM.Thompson@lincolnshire.gov.uk 
 

If  you would like your telephone number added to this list or any of the above are 
incorrect please contact the Editor on 869094 or editor@eagleeye.uk.com  

mailto:Cllr_sally_appleby@n-kesteven.gov.uk
mailto:Cllr_peter_overton@n-kesteven.gov.uk
mailto:CllrM.Thompson@lincolnshire.gov.uk

